How Does Our God Provides the Means of
Knowing His Truth?
Whoso loveth instruction loveth knowledge: but he that hateth reproof is
brutish. (Proverbs 12:1)

When we begin to know ourselves, and to feel the uncertainty and darkness
which are inseparable from our fallen nature, how comfortable and encouraging
is it to reflect, that God has given us his infallible Word, and promised us
his infallible Spirit, to guide us into all necessary truth; and that in the
study of the one, and in dependence upon the other, none can miss the way of
peace and salvation, who are sincerely desirous to find it. But we are
cautioned to keep our eye upon both; and the caution is necessary, for we are
too prone to separate what God has joined together (Isaiah 8:20, 1 Cor.
2:10-11).

What strange mistakes have been made by some who have thought themselves able
to interpret Scripture by their own abilities as scholars and critics, though
they have studied with much diligence! Unless our dependence
upon divine teaching bears some proportion to our diligence, we may take much
pains to little purpose. On the other hand, we are directed to expect the
teaching and assistance of the Holy Spirit only within the limits, and by the
medium of the written Word. For he has not promised to reveal new truths—but
to enable us to understand what we read in the Bible—and if we venture beyond
the pale of Scripture, we are upon enchanted ground, and exposed to all the
illusions of our imagination. But an attention to the Word of God, joined to
humble supplications for his Spirit, will lead us to new advances in true
knowledge.

The exercises of our minds, and the observations we shall make upon the
conduct of others, and the dispensations of God’s providence, will all concur
to throw light upon the Scripture, and to confirm to us what we there read
concerning ourselves, the world, and the true happiness revealed to sinners
in and through Jesus Christ. The more sensible we are of the disease, the
more we shall admire the great Physician; the more we are convinced that the
creature is vanity, the more we shall be stirred up to seek our rest in God.
And this will endear the gospel to us; as in Christ, and in him only, we can
hope to find that righteousness and strength, of which we are utterly
destitute ourselves.

-John Newton

